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April 21, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance amending King County Ordinance 5292, prohibiting parking during certain hours on identified residential streets near Bothell High School.

Although Bothell High School is within Bothell city limits, the residential area that would be affected by this ordinance is located in unincorporated King County.  This neighborhood, represented as the West Hill Homeowners’ Association (WHHA), contacted King County’s Road Services Division regarding this parking issue.  The community requested the installation of new “No Parking” signage because of problems resulting from the high number of high school students parking within the neighborhood.  The large number of high school student commuters parking in this area has resulted in increased littering, loitering, and vandalism problems in the neighborhoods surrounding the school.  Vehicles parking on both sides of the roadways restrict visibility for children and adults crossing the streets.  Most importantly, the high number of high school students parking within the neighborhood has effectively reduced some streets to one lane, restricting emergency and life safety vehicle access.

The WHHA requested a restricted no-parking zone be designated within its neighborhood and submitted a petition signed by more than 96 percent of the residents to King County’s Traffic Engineering Section.  The enclosed map identifies the respective parcels of the residents who signed the petition.  For the benefit of the homeowners, the parking restriction would be established between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., school days only, and would apply to the following roadways:

1. 91st Avenue NE (east and west sides) from a point 225 feet south of NE 176th Street to 92nd Avenue NE

2. 92nd Avenue NE (east and west sides) between NE 175th Street and NE 178th Street

3. NE 175th Street (north side) from 92nd Avenue NE to a point 250 feet east of 92nd Avenue NE

4.
NE 175th Street (south side) between 92nd Avenue NE and 93rd Avenue NE

The problem in this neighborhood has been prevalent for quite some time. The “No Parking” designation during specific school hours has proven to be very effective at solving similar problems at other locations.  It is my hope this ordinance will be adopted by the Council in order for these “No-Parking” signs to be installed.  If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

I recommend that the Council adopt the ordinance.  

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Matthew Nolan, P.E., County Traffic Engineer, Traffic Engineering Section, RSD, DOT

Kevin Chang, P.E., Supervising Engineer, Traffic Engineering Section, RSD, DOT

